[image: image1.jpg]| would like to talk about
Membership first today. It
is almost the end of our
fiscal year that ends on
May 31st and my question
to each Club today is
“How much has your Club
grown over the past
year?”

| know the first thing you
will all say is “This year
has been so hard be-
cause of the pandemic”!
But, that is not what |
want to hear. We have
clubs out there who have
increased membership by
12 and 23 members in 6
months! Why not yours?
They have gone through

the same pandemic as
yours has. My questions
to you are the following:

e Are all of your mem-
bers working with you to
help recrut members?
And if not, why not?

e Have you trained your
members to recruit new
members?

e Have you been
trained to recruit new
members? Have you ever
asked for help?

e Are you utilizing every
avenue available to you
for recruiting? Newspa-
pers, local service groups,

schools, book clubs,
retirement  communities,
etc.

Ihe
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President’s Message—Judy Pantazo

e What would motivate
you to get new members?

If you need help with Re-
cruiting new members,
you have your club’s Vice
President of Membership
or Membership Chairman
who should be your first
stop for help, second
would be your District 2nd
Vice President Member-
ship, and then your
District President. They
would be more than will-
ing to help you with ideas
to increase your member-
ship.

Between now and May
31t you will see a big
push in this District to in-
crease Membership. So
be prepared. Start now to
get your plan of action
ready. It is coming.

Share the Good News with Club Members!

If any of your current or new members wish to sign up for District news, please forward this link to sign up:

Palomar District Federation, CFWC

MARCH 2021

ROSALIA ZAMORA,
EDITOR

Next, | want to talk about
the District Convention
being held on April 27,
You are ALL invited!
Every single one of you!
So, make sure to tell your
Club Presidents you want
to be counted in the reser-
vations. And it will be free
because it wil be on
Zoom! Sorry, we will not
be serving lunch. But, we
will be having fun!

There will be costume
contest, spirit contest,
and of course our narra-
tive winners wil be
announced.

The CALL to  Convention
will be sent out on or
before March 27t so look
for it in MailChimp!

(See page 3 for info.)

https://gfwcpalomardistrict.us 18.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=0cc0b 20 2fdf6d86e5399f7f3e&id=176d4856a7





[image: image2.jpg]Spring has arrived and our thoughts turn to a new beginning, a
new season filled with hope for our future. Many of you may
already have received a vaccination or are scheduled to receive
one. We've waited a long time to see the light at the end of the
tunnel. Our thoughts turn now to welcome back our members.

What special plans have you and your Club made? | suspect
members are looking forward to seeing each other. Please make
sure to continue to follow all “safe” practices and the guidelines
for your community. As you begin, start off with easy, quick get-
togethers so everyone feels safe in doing so. If the weather
permits, meeting outdoors, in a park, or even in the parking lot of
your clubhouse (if you are lucky enough to have onel) are some
great options.

You could even do a project to help a local charity you support.
The first get-togethers might be less structured than a regular
meeting. Your goal should be to get members interested in
coming together again for a purpose. Put your collective
“thinking cap” on and design your first events with a social
ambiance.

How about making some time at your get together to do some
fun games - such as guessing games/trivia, simple Bingo (no

Greetings from Wendy Curran ’\
CFWC Area D Vice President
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cost), putting puzzles together or even watercolor painting or
colored pencil drawings. You could have a “White Elephant’
drawing - again, no cost — just fun. Think of the many ways to
share a good time with no cost to the members. Here’s another
idea: Have a contest for who now has the longest hair, etc.
Thatll get everyone talking!

Welcome Back, Members!

Ask members to wear their “club” shirts, etc. Take pictures and
post on your Facebook, web page and other social media. Write
an article for your local newspaper with the caption “ We're
BAAACK - the Woman’s Club is gearing up and looking for new
members.” Put your contact info in the article along with a great
photo.

Please remember to contact every member as you start collect-
ing the 2021-22 club dues. Let them know what plans are being
made and how they can help with the project(s). Be encouraging
and positive about the upcoming year.

I look forward to hearing about how you welcomed back your
members.

With Love, in Federation ~ Wendy

Palomar District Convention
“Let’s Support OQur Military”
Tuesday, April 27, 2021 (via Zoom)
Call to Order at 10:00 a.m.

Reservations through your Club (no fees)!





[image: image3.jpg]Mission Narratives: Accomplished!!

Well, our Clubs wrote their narratives for 2020 and submitted 53
of them - all by email. What a wonderful array of projects our
Clubs accomplished - we succeeded despite COVID!

Then, narratives were sorted and sent out to CFWC Officers
and Chairs ahead of the February 15th deadline.

With a different sorting, narratives were sent out to Club Judg-
ing Coordinators here in the District. Narratives were judged by
non-competing club sizes. Judges read carefully, consulting the
judging criteria, and the results were sent back by March 1st.
Scores were averaged and winners chosen for each club size in
each Program Area or Advancement Plan. Finally, we will
announce and celebrate those winners in the four club size
categories at the District Convention on April 27th.

Congratulations to all for “Living the Volunteer Spirit” with our
Federation! A BIG THANK YQU to all of the members who
write narratives. We know these narratives take time: gathering
and organizing the information and making the description as
clear, complete, correct, and exciting as possible.

ANOTHER BIG THANK YQU to our Club Judging Coordinators:
Mary Jane Poulter - Bonsall
Helen Stamatelatos - Carishad

Roxann Clouse - Fallbrook

Jan Imonti - Inland Valley and Valley Center
Gina Helms - Julian

Rose Teding - Oceanside

Joye Davisson and Rachelle Stenger - Poway

Please convey our THANKS to your judges for their time and
dedication to Federation!

1st VP “Dean’s News”—Nancy B Jones

Here are a few of the thoughtful comments
shared by the judges and coordinators:

o Awesome clubs!

® Enjoyed your narratives: Green Thumb and Kids in the Gar-
den are really special.

o Jtwas fun to see what other clubs are doing!
o Small can still be mighty!
o They were very interesting to read.

* You are champions of learning new things and reward your
community when they do the same.

« A genuine and thorough reflection of the spirit of the club and
its members.

o Members-only access through the website is a good means
of practicing internal pr.

o Club fosters leadership skills by encouraging all elected
officers and appointed officers to the board, as well as
chairmen, to present oral reports.

o There are greater and better days on the horizon and your
club will continue to grow and improve forever!

Looking forward: Take a deep breath and celebrate your Club’s
accomplishments. Now is a great time to review how easy or
hard it was to write narratives - start collecting member hours
and remember to write up reports on Club projects as they are
completed during the year.

Thank you to all of our clubs and members for your time,
cooperation, questions, and sharing our Palomar District's
Celebration of Service to our communities!

Projects Hours Donations In-Kind Donations
: Special & CSP: 187 13,000 $158,500 $30,500
I Advancement & Fundraising: 87 10,000 $47,000 $400

1
1 ESO: 900 hours, 70 books read
1
1

Donations: s¥Heifer $1,000 s¥HOBY $500 St Jude $30
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MEMBERSHIP - Just a quick reminder: all club membership
renewal paperwork and dues checks are due at the April
Palomar Convention. All clubs are expected to send at least one
or two (or morel) representatives to the Convention. However, if
for some reason no one in your club can attend the Convention,
notify President Judy in advance, and mail your membership
paperwork and dues check to District Treasurer Carole May,
1021 S. Clementine Street, Oceanside CA 92054. It must be
mailed in time to reach her before Convention Day.

I'd appreciate it if you would email me at york.bev@gmail.com
when your membership numbers change - just a simple email

with the new membership count is all | ask. If | don’t hear from
you, it means you didn't add or lose any members. My goal for
June 1 is 450 District members; at last count we were up to 434,
so we're within reach! | want to know when we get there, and -
even better — when we go past that number We can do it!

Member Spellighl

Membership Narratives

Thank you to all our clubs who wrote narratives — they were
outstanding! Of course, pandemic restrictions impacted all clubs,
and made it especially difficult for members without a computer
to connect with others or to recruit new members. Still, our clubs
prevailed.

Inland Valley could only meet once during the year, thanks to
Covid, so promoting the club and district wasn't easy-- they
prefer a personal contact to invite new members. Not all
members use a computer so Zoom wasn't practical for meetings,
but they promote the club at every opportunity. They added a
new member in 2020 and sadly, one member passed away.

Valley Center hosted a luncheon at Pauma Valley Country Club
to recruit new members. One potential member continues to be
interested in the club’s projects despite the shutdowns.
Members promote the club and Federation in their daily
community activities.

Poway has faced a difficult year but all members will bounce
back when things return to normal. They met in early 2020 but
their meeting venue was closed nearly all year and reaching a
quorum via Zoom wasn't practical. Their wonderful newsletter
regularly brought news and items of interest to members. Their
“International Lunch Bunch” with various cuisines, was very

A leader takes people where
they want to go. A great
Weader takes people

where they don't

necessarily want

to go, but ought to be.”

popular before Covid. The Poway newspaper’s recognition
helped recruitment, since they weren't able to hold a fundraiser in
2020. Several took part in District and Area D meetings, live and
via Zoom, and kept their club ties strong in every way possible.

Oceanside has a simple recruitment philosophy: “We attract
members by word of mouth, through friends and advertising in
Facebook and through events that we organize. We tell them to
come join us for fun, food, and socialization. When a member
experiences what fun we have and what our mission is, they
become interested.... We do our best to have a fun, positive
atmosphere.” They introduce guests at their meetings and follow
up with thank-you calls and to update them on events. They
welcomed five new members and held the club’s first new
member ceremony. New members are encouraged to join a
committee and help where needed.

Bonsall was also impacted by closure of their meeting venue in
March but drew nine new members despite Covid. Suspended
were the usual welcome, introduction and brochures for guests at
meetings, a new member “welcome kit” with name badge and
“goodies”, and a volunteer mentor to guide newcomers. All
meetings after March were by Zoom. The Membership Chair
hosted a new member orientation lunch, and the PR Chair
provides local newspaper articles and photos on the newest
members, club events, and upcoming programs. The GFWC
quarterly recruitment grants are very helpful.

Carlsbad also felt the effects of social distancing and shutdowns
and looks forward to a more “normal” time. ~ The membership
committee recruits new members at fundraisers with a member-
ship table set up with club literature and information on club
activities. They talk to potential members about the club and
invite them to meetings to see how the club works and how they
make a difference in the community. This has been a very
successful approach!

Fallbrook welcomed three new members in 2020, despite
Covidl New members are recruited at an August Luncheon or
Tea (which Covid cancelled) and each new member receives a
“new member gift bag” when they join. Recruiting was stymied in
2020, but members look forward to getting acquainted with new
members and doing good for the community when restrictions
are lited. Frequent articles in the local newspaper on club
activities include information on the club and an invitation to
become a member, and membership applications are available
atthe Chamber of Commerce.




[image: image5.jpg]As | have asked the other CSP and Advance-
ment Chairs of the District, | would like to
share from the narratives submitted by our District Clubs. Only
three clubs submitted Leadership reports this year.

Bonsall’s Leadership narrative shared its members’ participa-
tion in their club and in the community. Members held success-
ful fundraisers and supported their community with donations.
The club transitioned to successful meetings on Zoom and
encouraged attendance with social time and prizes. Agendas
and minutes are provided for all meetings. Separate interest
groups meet and “promote development of relationships,
strengthen communication skills and encourage teamwork, as
well as have fun with friends.” Volunteers are recognized with
awards. Officers and committee chairs keep and pass on
binders to their successors. The President’s project is the
White Rainbow Project, “a humanitarian organization dedicated
to empowering destitute widows in India by giving them love,
hope, job skills, counseling, food, and medical care.”

The Leadership narrative for Inland Valley included their
officers’ meeting prep (agenda, minutes and treasurer’s report)
and sharing information about all levels of Federation. Their
members are dedicated to Palomar District, serving as officers
and chairs, preparing the yearbook and newsletter, attending
meetings, and advising clubs. A member served as CFWC
Area VP, attended meetings, and prepared reports and
workshops. Members used emails and phone calls to remind
and notify about activities.

e

Leadership—Nancy B Jones, District Chair

Members worked on

the District Convention ‘M
committee which was
postponed from April 8 3 \ ,m
and held in December. | ShAMMSAL YO%ELF wi
\TRUSTE. D LOYAL TEAM3
ULl [T MAKES ALL THE DIFFERENCE!
eration is a focus for "

Poway members. :

They served as

District officers and 7—_
chairs: 3rd VP, Ar,

and Art Festival, and Nominating Committee. A member also
served Federation as CFWC Arts Chair. Members planned and
participated in meetings. They recruited new members to take
on Membership duties but found training difficult with the shut-
down. Poway members are active in their community, serving
as Board members for the community theatre, Friends of the

Library, and the Historical Society.

S -
-

Thanks to these clubs for sharing their successes and
difficulties - and for keeping volunteering going in their
communities and Federation!

We sure hope for more opportunities for workshops in the fall so
that every club writes and submits a Leadership narrative.

“Sometimes you forget you're awesome so this is
your reminder.” ... Finduat

Women’s History Resource Center—
Carolyné Hensel, District Chair

c ' In 1892, the Committee on the Federation Badge Pin was created to design an image that would reflect the aim of

GFWC. Appointees included GFWC’s founder, Jane Cunningham Croly, and its first president, Charlotte Emerson
Brown. The Committee chose the sun’s rays and the color blue as elements to symbolize the Federation. The resulting pin, GFWC’s
original emblem, featured an image of the rising sun in a blue sky above snow-capped mountains with its rays illuminating “GFWC”
in block lettering. An upturned, russet-colored banner displayed the motto, “Unity in Diversity.”

The WHRC Heritage Pin offers a faithful facsimile of the original emblem on an updated lapel pin with a
magnetic back. Proceeds from the Heritage Pin will be used to repair or replace the picture frames that
display GFWC's historic collection of International Past President Portraits. Order yours today.

There have been reports of mail service delays in many communities throughout the United States.
GFWC staff is processing Marketplace orders as quickly as possible, but Headquarters is still operating
with fimited staff onsite daily. In order to speed up processing of your order, we request that you pay for

your order at time of purchase in the Member Porial





[image: image6.jpg]GFWC Domestic and Sexual Violence Awareness and Prevention—

{ Bev York, District Chair
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DISTRICT PROJECT -- I'm still collecting donations of personal
items and gently-used clothing appropriate for the Alabaster Jar
Project “graduates” to wear to job interviews and on the job.

This project hasn’t been as “hands-on” as in the past, due to the
pandemic, but | have a large box of donated purses, cosmetics
and personal items for Alabaster Jar as soon as we're allowed to
deliver it. (Everything was donated before the shutdowns.)

It’s unlikely the delivery will happen before the Convention, so if
you have anything to donate, please contact me and know that
the survivors and | will appreciate your help tremendously!

Human trafficking is finally getting the public attention it should
have had long ago, and with your help, we’ll make a difference in
2021 in not only reducing the number of victims but increasing
the number of survivors.

Environment—

In Julian, when we think of the environment it is pines and oaks,
parks and trails, sun and snow, rain and wind, along with the

moon and stars.

Julian has been approved to be a Dark Sky community, which
means toning down lights will be accomplished over ten
years. Many have already begun to darken their properties
which allows deer, coyotes, bobcats, and cougars - all
crepuscular animals - to live in the darkness they need. In
addition there are gardens, daffodils, our Wildflower Show, bees
bees bees, lilacs, and more!

Sherry Lutes has been writing about the environment for our
newsletter: promoting bees, reducing plastic, using shampoo
bars, wool balls for laundry, and now an activity to grow
potatoes in five-gallon buckets. Last year, we recycled by
having a Yard Sale and a Book Sale in collaboration with
Friends of the Julian Library.

Jonna Waite, District Chair

#BreaktheSilence

Domestic Violence Narratives -

Oceanside was busy in 2020 collecting purses, filling them with
personal-size new toiletries and delivering them to the Women’s
Resource Center in Oceanside under the aegis of the GFWC
Special Signature Program. All purses had to be either gently-
used or new to be accepted. The club also collected new
calendars to help survivors at the WRC plan their futures.

“The greatest threat to
our planet is the pelief
that someone else will
save it.”

Robert Swann

Itis so encouraging to read about other clubs’ projects:

* Adopt a Road

* Adopt a Trail

 Collecting supplies for Critters as a Cause
© Penny Pines

« Earth Citizens

« Hazardous Waste Recycling

o Trash Walk

 Pick Up Three

« Composting

« Only Losers Litter campaign and
* Support of a botanical garden.

Wonderful activities to be doing. Keep It Up!

6




[image: image7.jpg]What exciting projects our Palomar District
Clubs accomplished for children during 2020! Here’s a summary
of the narratives submitted in January. Thank you for your
wonderful write-ups and keep up your dedicated work to support
children in your communities!

“Love on Your Back” was the Bonsall Woman’s Club President’'s
project - supplementing the nutrition of students in the district by
sending a backpack of food home once a week. When schools
closed, they pivoted to family food bags, then dinner and extra
food for Thanksgiving vacation week.

The Woman’s Club of Carlsbad supports Stand Up For Kids,
which provides a safe space, meals and advice to homeless
teens ages 18-22 who have aged out of foster care. They can
enjoy a hot meal and meet with adults they trust for advice and
guidance and form bonds. Each month Club ladies sign up to
cook, bake andfor deliver the meals. Carlshad’s Stitches From
the Heart group ladies knit hats for newborn babies - over 550
baby hats during the year!

The Julian Woman's Club’s Mitten Project was led by their new
and youngest member, age 14, with the goal of collecting 170
mittens to give to each student at Julian Elementary K-5 with a
positive note as they went off on winter break. They put out
donation boxes around town, set up a GoFundMe page, and
posted on Facebook. In less than a month 495 socks and mittens
were collected or purchased with donations. In all, every student
K-8 in Julian plus Spencer Valley Elementary and families in
need received a bag with socks and mittens, a candy cane and a
personal handwritten positive note from the young project
chairman.

GFWC Special Program: Advocates for
Children—Nancy B Jones, District Chair

The Woman's Club of Oceanside donated ift cards to Brother
Benno’s for the holidays to distribute to economically disadvan-
taged children in the Oceanside area. In September they filled
and delivered 30 new backpacks with school supplies for
elementary students, along with hand sanitizers and disinfectant
wipes for the classrooms. They also donated to St Jude’s
Hospital and Kids in Need of Desks through UNICEF.

Poway Woman's Club members supported Life Choices, a
counseling center whose goal is to provide options for unplanned
pregnancies and help individuals make an informed decision.
They support Gently Hugged with hand-crocheted baby blankets
and donated to the school District's Adopt-a-Family (originally the
Christmas Basket Project initiated by Poway Juniors) with
donations to purchase grocery and gas gift cards.

400 assorted sized Covid-19 face masks for the students at the
Pauma Valley Elementary School were assembled and delivered
by the Valley Center Women’s Club members. Materials were
donated by the members who spent a great number of hours
cutting, assembling and stitching the masks. This ongoing project
will continue until the masks are no longer necessary.

The Woman’s Club of Vista awarded scholarships to graduates
from the Vista Unified School District, along with a scholarship
sponsored by two daughters to honor their deceased mother who
had been an active member of the Vista Club; the scholarship
was for a student who wanted to pursue a degree in education.
The Club sponsored their second annual “Women of Achieve-
ment” event and honored three women for their contributions to
the community, with one named as “Woman of the Year.” This
event benefitted the WCV Scholarship Program.

y ~  The Corresponding Secretary wears many
~ " different hats. The first one | put on was RED -
red for excitement because | was collecting,
organizing and forwarding the CFWC orders for
our Yearbook. It was a fun experience since |
got to talk to and meet so many of our ladies.
No decision has been made yet for our updated
Yearbook for 2021-2022 so for now that hat is on the rack.

Collecting and logging incoming correspondence is another hat
and that hat is BROWN - brown is for stability because you need
to be clear thinking and organized. It also helps if you have a
functioning memory which sometimes mine is in question — thus
the brown hatl The next hat is GRAY which is for security.

Security to organize and prepare a list of correspondence that is
to be read during the meeting. The last hat is multicolored - blue
for tranquility because you will need to be calm during your
presentation, purple for ceremony because this is fun, orange for
energy because you don't want your audience to fall asleep,
green for good luck because trust me you will need it to read
some of the handwriting, and black because it is the color of the
ink you will be reading from. This multicolored hat encompasses
all correspondence; incoming, outgoing, record keeping and
organization. And as always if there is anything | can help you
with, | can be reached in the hat department of Nordstrom’s!

Gina Radocchio, CFWC Corresponding Secretary
E-mail: spiritedbootsie@yahoo.com
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Let the forces of light
Bring illumination to all mankind,
Let the spirit of peace
Be spread abroad,

Let the power attend the efforts
Of the brothers of humanity
And let forgiveness
In the hearts of men

Be the keynote of this time.

3rd VP Programs and Inspiration Chair—Joye Davisson

CELEBRATION OF LIFE

Members who have passed away since
the beginning of the year
will be recognized at our district's
annual convention.
Please send your information to

joyead@cox.net
by April 20th.

CLUB NNEWS

Easter Baskets—Julian Woman’s Club. Members Gina Helms
and her 15 year-old daughter Brooke Gonzalez have launched
their Kindness Campaign into a new project. Last month it was a
Pick Me Up box of positive sayings. This month it is a drive for
Easter baskets and items for 23 local children of all ages identi-
fied by Julian Pathways, Inc., who will distribute them to families
who need baskets for the holiday.

Soon after launching on Facebook, Brooke and Gina had
material donations as well as money. Their plan to put together
lovely baskets has also drawn interest from non-members. Gina
would like to use funds to purchase needed materials and hams
or food gift certificates and then present the baskets to the
children, maybe while wearing a Bunny Suitl These gals are on
fire for good!

How you can help:

—-Donate items. You can drop them off at the Woman's Club
Clubhouse on C street in Julian (there is a tub outside the door).
We will be collecting donations until March 30.

--You can donate funds for us to purchase what's needed.
--You can help us assemble the baskets on March 31/April 1st.

—-You can share this with your friends and hopefully they may
want to help.

Gina and Brooke say that this is a simple but meaningful way to
be kind and help others!

Last chance for clearance—The Woman’s Club of Carlsbad.
We put a lot of items on clearance, and we have a few soups and
dips left. Take one last look at the offerings from the Woman's
Club of Carlsbad while prices are so low and supplies last.

Click here to shop! Thank you for your continued support!
https:#www.womansclubofcarisbad.org/handmade gift shop.html

GFWC Inland Valley collects the following items:
o Gently used bras, any size
o Canceled postage stamps
o Front of greeting cards, all types
o Calendars, any size/any type
o Children’s books and art supplies
Please contact Rosalia Zamora or Jan Imonti. Thank you!
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Wildflowers - Jewels of the Backcountry
Julian Woman’s Club
95% Annual Wildflower Show

The Julian Woman’s Club will present the 95%Annual Wildflower Show at the Julian
Woman’s Club located at 2607 C St. Julian, CA. The show will be April 30%thru May 1st
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. daily.

Due to COVID, the Wildflower Show is scaled down and following the guidelines presently
imposed by the State of California but will still include the beauty of the various flowers that
have made the show a success over its 95 years.

The club members collect specimens from over 850 plant species in the area surrounding
Julian. This year, the plant displays will be collected from the Cuyamaca Mountains and will
also include the historic old mining town of Julian, Kentwood 1 & 2, Whispering Pines,
Julian Pines and Pine Hills and Wynola. Permission to collect is obtained from private
property owners.

Each year flowers vary depending on weather and rainfall. The display is always colorful and
informative as plants are labeled and arranged by area of origin. This year’s show is not just
about beautiful flowers. It will focus on how we as a community can nurture these jewels by
learning about the plants, conservation efforts, bees in our environment, and what grows best
in our climate and region. We will educate the public about our region, purposes of wildflow-
ers, and how we can all have some of these jewels in our own backyards.

The show will include displays of local school art and science projects related to flowers,
expert gardening tips, The Volcan Mountain Foundation, and information on our environ-
ment. We will also have items for sale including deer resistant wildflower seeds, books, plants,
country store boutique items, and opportunities to enter the Quilt Opportunity Drawing.

Admission is free, but donations are gladly accepted as the Julian Woman’s Club provides
scholarships and supports other local non-profit organizations.

For further information visit our website at http://www.julianwomansclub.org/ or contact

Karen Kincaid at kincaidsk9@gmail.com.
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[image: image10.jpg]* Saturday, April 24, 2021

3:00 PM
‘ Celebrating

~

Worrier

of

Achieverrnenrt

The Woman’s Club Of Vista GFWC %
SAVE THE DATE

As we celebrate our Annual

Scholarship Fundraiser Virtually
and honor three Women Of Achievement
Saturday, April 24th, 2021 at 3:00 PM

Opportunity Drawing

"“ “Pocketbook Full of Cash”
(Valued $500)

Contact information at:
womansclubofvistagfwc.org

The Woman’s Club of Vista - Post Office Box 91 - Vista, CA 92085
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| The Bonsall Woman’s Club (BWC) held its
monthly general meeting via Zoom on
March 4. During this meeting, the club
announced the annual Volunteer of the
£ Year Award.

A committee consisting of the 1st Vice
President-Dean of Chairmen Marlene

- - Rantanen, 2 \Vice President Sydne
Gilbert, and a past Volunteer of the Year Robin Scheuer met and
unanimously agreed to award this years prestigious award to
member Marleen DuBona.

Marleen joined the Bonsall Woman’s Club in 2017 to make new
friends. She soon realized where her talents were needed and
then began to pursue them.

She has been continually active and equally creative in several
various functions in the club. Most notably, she is the BWC’s
Website Administrator. During the COVID Pandemic, the web-
site has been an extremely critical vehicle in keeping the mem-
bers informed of the club’s events as well as general information
on club activities. Marleen completely revamped and redesigned
the website’s architecture to make the site more user friendly
while safeguarding the privacy issues on membership, club meet-

LUNTEERS

DO NOT
NECESSARILY

HAVE THE
TIME;

THEY HAVE
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ing minutes, finances, etc. This redesign was a major undertak-
ing. She drew on her knowledge of the industry’s available tools,
menu driven software, etc., and met the challenge head on. The
remarkable results are a testimony to her creativity, resourceful-
ness, and tenacity to see a task through to its desired end. The
website is an ongoing and living evolution and will continue to be
expertly administered under Marleen.

Marleen can also be relied on to devote several selfless hours
towards making a Fundraiser successful. Her creative talents
once again surfaced at the annual Christmas Fundraiser. She
made several wreaths to be auctioned/raffled off as part of this
major fundraiser.

She has devoted hours towards another passion: Photography.
Again, her high degree of expertise surfaces as is evidenced by
the several awards her work has won at the Palomar District
Photography Contests.

The diligence in the pursuit of excellence shows in her many and
various activities. Her monumental contribution this past year
totaled many volunteer hours towards the success of the club. To
say she is most deserving of the BWC Volunteer of the Year
Award is probably minimizing her many and varied contributions.

“Why Be A Volunteer?”

I¢’s not for money, it’s not for fame
and it’s not for any personal gain.
I’s just for love of fellow man.
I¢’s just to lend a helping hand.
I’s just to give a tithe of self.

That's something you can’t buy
with wealth.

I¢’s not the medals worn with pride.
I¢’s just for that feeling deep inside.
I¢’s that reward down in your heart.
I¢’s feeling that you've been a part
of helping others far and near.
That’s what makes you a VOLUNTEER.

Author unknown (thank you to Elaine Davis for sharing)




[image: image12.jpg]THIS ‘N’ THAT

Communications and Public Relations:

Scams involving fraudsters
posing as tech support are
on the rise in an attempt to
steal personal information
and access personal com-
~ puters.

Currently, scammers are pretending to be technical support for
well known tech giants, or a representative from an intemet
service provider. They do this to gain access to your personal
computer to install malware, or tell you to install bogus software
to get your payment information. Generally, they try to gain
access through pop ups on your computer.

Here's what to do:

1. Don't click. Don't click on any pop up links or enter personal
information. You don't want to give a scammer access to

your computer or financial information.

Report it. If you spot a scam, even if you fall victim to a
scam, report it to the FTC. Call (877) FTC-HELP or online at
ftc.gov/icomplaint.

Tell your friends and family. Help your loved ones protect
themselves by sharing this information, it's the best way for
all of us to stay safe online.

Legislation and Public Policy:
By Marie Waldron, California State Assembly Member

California's most recent wildfire season set back the state's fight
against climate change, putting more carbon dioxide into the air

than millions of passenger vehicles driving over the course of a
year! Last year, almost 4.2 million acres burned from 9,600 fires,
emitting 112 million metric tons of carbon dioxide according to a
California Air Resources Board report released on December
31st. Most importantly, these wildfires took 31 lives in 2020.

We have to change our approach to fighting this growing threat,
which is why my colleagues and | have introduced legislation that
takes a comprehensive approach to preventing and fighting wild-
fires!

Reducing fuel and increasing defensive space is critical to fire
fighting and prevention. Among other provisions, AB 297 which |
have written about previously, will appropriate $500 million from
the existing greenhouse gas reduction fund for fuel mitigation
projects. AB 380 will help CalFIRE identify communities at the
greatest risk of wildfire and provide regulatory relief so fuel
mitigation projects can be prioritized for those areas. AB 926 will
make roadside vegetation management projects eligible for local
assistance grants. My bill AB 497, will appropriate funding for
grants to local fire districts and agencies in high fire risk areas to
purchase brush management equipment for use along backcoun-
try roads. There are still other bills introduced this session that
encourage landowners to be proactive about vegetation manage-
ment and maintaining defensible space around their homes.

These are just a few of the fire-prevention bills introduced this
session. Our air quality, economy and quality of life are suffering.
A comprehensive, multi-pronged approach is necessary, and this
package of bills is an important step in that direction.

Capitol Office

State Capitol, Suite #3104
Sacramento, CA 94249
(916) 319-2075

District Office

350 W. 5th Ave. Suite 110
Escondido, CA 92025
(760) 480-7570
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What is the club called “STARS OF PALOMAR” all about? STARS is an Affiliate club of Palomar District and
CFWC. Itis a club of Current and Past Presidents, (both clubs and District). They meet four times a year (Oct.,
Dec., Feb., and May) on the 3rd Tuesday of those months. Meetings are get-togethers that are social, networking,
business, informative (speakers) and sometimes no-host lunch. For the time being, the meetings are held via Zoom.
When they can meet in person, they have opportunity drawings, which are not mandatory, but they're fun (like all
drawings). Members volunteer to donate new or gently used items. They don't hold fundraisers but do give dona-
tions to the speaker's organization. Dues is minimal ($15/year). If you are a Current or Past president, please join
STARS! For more information, please contact Myma Binford at (760) 728-6393.
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